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Creating the Future  

 

Dear Parents 

Welcome to Term 4, the final term in a year that had blessings and challenges. 

Although Term 4 heralds the closure for 2021, it is jam-packed with quite a few 

important year end activities which also includes preparing for the new academic 

year. 

Please read through this newsletter carefully for information on the upcoming 

AGM, the test and exam dates. A parent term planner will be sent out to all 

parents by Friday. 

An appeal is made to all parents to respect the term dates and help prepare the 

children for the forthcoming tests and exams.  

The main aim of 2021 was to bridge all the educational gaps that were created 

because of the pandemic. Having all our learners back at the beginning of the 

year has augured well for this intention. We will continue having 6 classes per 

grade in 2022, and this will be until such time that the physical distancing rules 

are eased. 

We are happy to re-introduce E-learning (Computer lessons) in 2022 with the 

focus being on Coding. Zulu will also be re-introduced as a second additional 

language for the Grade 4 learners.  

As much as we would like for it to go away, traffic congestion continues to be a 

common problem in all schools and we, once again, urge you to please be 

considerate and patient when dropping your child off at school.  Don’t let traffic 

rage get the better of you and be mindful that you have eager ears and eyes in 

your vehicle. 

A friendly reminder that all gates close at 07h15 as the staff that are on duty 

need to teach. If you arrive at the gates after 07h15, please do not hoot for the 

gates to be opened. Proceed to Gate 6 to drop off your child. Your lateness 

should not impact the teaching and learning that needs to take place for the rest 

of the school. 

Be fully prepared for the school day and the rest of the term will pass by with 

much ease. 

Take care. 

Mrs T. Suklal  

 
 

IMPORTANT TO NOTE! 

Term 4 

11 October to 15 December  

 

AGM ς 14 October @18h00 

at the Knowledge Base. 

 

Public holiday: 

Voting Day ς 1 November  

 

Term 1 2022 commences on 

12 January for learners 

 

Exams and Tests: 

Grade 4 to 6:  

19 to 29 November  

 

Grade 7: 

18 November to 1 December 

 

Grade 1 to 3  

Written Assessment Week:  

15 to 19 November 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Label ς Me forms will be sent home with all learners this 

week.  They print a whole variety of labels from wrap 

around pencil labels to shoe labels.  These are printed 

with our Bryandale Primary logo and really help with lost 

property.  An added bonus is that the BPA receives a 

percentage commission from all sales.  Please contact 

Label-Me directly for orders. 

 

COVID Cases @ Bryandale 

Please  note that the following has been reported in the last 7 days : 

Staff – 0 cases 
Learners – 0 cases  
 

As a precautionary measure, we encourage you to continue monitoring your child for symptoms of COVID-19. Should 
he/she experience fever, cough, or shortness of breath, please seek medical advice. We also encourage you to take 
symptoms of the flu and common cold seriously, as an illness of any kind can impact the immune system and increase 
susceptibility to COVID-19.  
If your child tests positive for COVID-19, please inform the Principal and class teacher immediatelyΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ 
send a copy of the test results as per departmental procedure.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

This serves to remind all parents of our AGM 

When:  Thursday, 14 October 2021 
Where: Knowledge Base 

Time: 18h00 
 

Your attendance is vital at this meeting. 

We urgently ask all parents to please take heed of the age restrictions on the various 

games, movies, television shows, apps and social media platforms that your children 

are involved in or watching. 

A show like “Squid Games” on Netflix is for 17 years and upwards but we hear of our 

junior learners talking about it at school. 

Parents can visit the “Common Sense Media” site to check on the age restrictions 

and suitability of the content for their child. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Grade 4 

4A - Lisakhanya Hoyi and Matthew Hershensohn 

4B - Kiara Senekal and Jonah Ellis-Williams 

4C - Keoratile Tabile and Braiden Lane 

4D - Rory Joubert and Daniella Ducci 

4E - Kyra Harris and Jacob Ismay 

4F - Thokozani Namponya and Matthew Yeates 

Grade 5 

5A -  Luther Mahlatsi and Alex Smith 

5B - Aditi Duvooru and Olothando Diko 

5C - Ella Dee Lombard and Botlhale Modiba 

5D - Tyler Hornsby and Isabella Govender 

5E - Mia Crowie and Kaelo Malepe 

5F - Jasmeet Harripersadh and Sienna Pauley 

Grade 6 

6A - Tiisetso Kekana and Taylor Stow 

6B - Gia Gokal and Zoe Serretta 

6C - Neriya Nayager and Enzo Ndyalivane 

6D - Ethan Chetty and Poorvika Vimal Raj 

6E - Sarah Currie and Samuel Tshibumbu-Bukasa 

6F - Erin Clarivette and Kashmika Chetty 

Grade 7 

7A - Indiphile Ndlangisa and Takondwa Mhango 

7B - Batanai Ramakatane and Ariv Mistry 

7C - Senate Qhobela and Victoire Nsenda 

7D - Venekai Sithole and Christopher Karg 

7E - Nandisiwe Mateza and Chawezi Mutale 

7F - Azarrah Essop and Craig Toet 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Silver Monitors 
Uhone Ratombo 

Mbali Ndlovu 

Rylan John 

Mukudzei Kanyowa 

Emma Rose Sandstrom 

Peyton de Bruyn 

Arron Harley 

Gold Monitors 
Sarah Shelley 

Anoushka Balemo 

Taylor Davies 

Bontle Rikhotso 

Kevin Kahumuza 

Stella Veleva 

Giorgia Boffelli 

Priscilla Wagoneka 

Cole Correia 

Keagan Davies 

Lunathi Mgwayi 

Elvis Ngobeni 

Christine Miller 

Jessica Barnes 

Maitreya Nadar 

Catherine Barnes 

Ryan M Taylor 

Jonathan Sampson 

Rebecca Lynch 

Anisca Iyer 

Anam Nkele 

David Strydom 

Sasha Sankar 

Thomas O’ Donovan 

Ava Hartzenberg 

Blue Monitors 
Jordan Wigg 

Kate Maiden 

Thabo Siziba 

PRCs ς Term 4 

Monitors ς Term 4 
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Congratulations to Yibanathi May and Berni Hollister on their newly 

appointed position as Mini councillors for 2021/2022. We wish them 

all the best in their endeavors. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL 

 
 

Mini Councillors 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BPA 
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